
LAHS Jazz Band Boosters 
Minutes of Meeting – November 14, 2006 

 
The meeting was called to order by Debra Hiltzik at 7:00 PM.  She stated the primary 
agenda item was Class Notes Concert ticket sales.  
 
The jazz band website was developed by Feng Jiang, Edward Guo’s talented and creative 
mom: www.geocities.com/l_alamitos. (there is an underscore between the l_alamitos.) 
There now is a link from the district website to our jazz band website.  A request to have 
it linked to the high school webpage was submitted to the technology dept. of the district.   
 
Taste of Los Al – Karen Farren, treasurer, reported on the successful event.  Proceeds 
have not been dispersed by the organizers of the event and the dollar amount is uncertain 
at this point in time.  Karen thanked everyone who volunteered his or her time at the 
event.  
 
Proceeds from the silent auction were also undetermined at this time.   
 
Minutes from the Sept. meeting have been posted on the Jazz Band website.  They were 
approved as submitted.  
 
Karen Farren presented the treasurer’s report and current budget.  A detailed accounting 
of all income and expenses can be obtained from her. Karen has had to adjust the budget 
because of the loss of one student.  Donna Chinn moved to approve the budget, seconded 
by Steve Chattler.   Both were approved as submitted by those in attendance.  
 
Debra reported that Gordon Goodwin’s Big Phat Band will headline again this year.  
They cost $3500 more than last year but the board felt it was worth the extra expense 
because of the quality of the music and experience for the audience.  They will again be 
permitted to sell Big Phat Band merchandise and CDs after the concert.   
 
Donna Chinn has graciously volunteered for the monumental job of coordinating ticket 
sales.  There is a contact phone number and email address on the ticket order forms as 
well as her address for mailing orders. More information is available on the website.  
Click on "Ticket Information" from Jazz Booster Club page. Class Notes ticket requests 
should be directed to Donna Chinn at LAHSjazz@gmail.com address, or by regular mail. 
 
Director’s Report:   
Mr. Rush announced that Doug Welsh has filled the vacancy in the trombone section of 
Jazz I.   
 
Tee shirts were discussed.  Mr. Rush opened the logo design to the students and one was 
selected.  These shirts are to be worn under the dress shirt for concerts and festivals.  Mr. 
Rush will be taking orders.  Parents are welcome to order for themselves as well.   
 
There were no changes announced for the schedule. 
 
Debra dismissed the meeting at 7:30 PM.   
 
Respectfully submitted by Lisa Chattler 


